Al Mansell Chair of the Board Shelley Brennan Vice Chair of the Board Gene Shawcroft General Manager / CEO G. Wayne Andersen JR Bird E James (Jim) Bradley Shelley Brennan Max Burdick Kirk L Christensen Board of Trustees Steve Farrell Steve Hanberg Max Haslem Nathan Ivie Bill Lee Al Mansell

Greg McPhie
Jim Riding
Jennifer Scott
Edwin Boyd Sunderland
Byron Woodland
Boyd Workman

Salt Lake County Council

2001 South State Street N2-200

Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4575

June 21, 2021

Dear Council Members:

We are writing now to notify your governing body that Central Utah Water Conservancy District's (CUWCD) board of trustees adopted a proposed tax rate of .0004 which is above the certified rate of .000375. Therefore, CUWCD will go through the truth in taxation process and adopt a final rate at CUWCD's August 18th 2021 board meeting. CUWCD is required to offer to report to each county's governing body regarding the decision to adopt the proposed tax rate of .0004. The report needs to take place at an open meeting or work session (preferred) as a separate agenda item. If requested by your governing body, the report must be presented within 40 days after CUWCD receives an invitation to present. Due to timing constraints, the presentation will need to take place between June 29 and August 13, 2021. Please send written notification of your governing body's decision to request (date and time) or decline this report to Bronson Stewart, Controller, at 1426 E 750 N St STE. 400, Orem, UT 84097, or at bronson@cuwcd.com by Friday, July 2, 2021.

Sincerely,

A Sho

Central Utah Water Conservancy District

Gene Shawcroft, P.E. General Manager/CEO